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Richmond Water and Sewer
Commission Meeting

November 1, 2010 MINUTES
[image: image1]
Members Present:

Erik Filkorn, Chair; Jon Kart, Vice-Chair; Chris Granda; Harold Irish
Members Absent:

Bruce Bailey
Others Present:

Kendall Chamberlin, Richmond Water/Sewer Superintendent; Geoffrey Urbanik, Town Administrator; Peter Pochop, Green Mountain Engineering; and Ruth Miller was present to videotape the meeting for MMCTV Channel 15.
Chairman Filkorn called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

1. Public Comment

Chairman Filkorn opened the floor for public comment but there was none.
2. Other Business

Approval of Minutes:  October 4, 2010
Mr. Irish offered a motion to approve the minutes of October 4, 2010 and was seconded by Mr. Kart.  The motion carried 3-0-1 with Mr. Granda abstaining.
Purchase Orders

Mr. Kart presented purchase order #2791 to various contractors for variable frequency drive repair not to exceed $3,000 and was seconded by Mr. Irish and the motion carried 4-0.

Mr. Kart presented purchase order #2790 to Liquid Engineering for repairs to the water tank, in an amount of $8,190 and was seconded by Mr. Granda, and the motion carried 4-0.

Preliminary Engineering Report Contract with GME - Modification
Peter Pochop presented the amendment to the contract, to examine alternatives for replacement of the existing water tower on Jericho Road.  He provided the synopsis of the project, costs, and net effect on the current contract.  The contract was technically with the Selectboard, however, it was a water project and was being presented for support by this board.  Due to deletion of some parts of the PER earlier in the year, the net effect was no cost increase over the original contract.
Mr. Kart offered a motion to support the PER amendment, and recommend that the Selectboard approve the modification, and was seconded by Mr. Granda and the motion carried 4-0.

Superintendent’s Report:  
Kendall Chamberlin reported that Project 7a was continuing, despite some delays.  It was expected to be complete in December with the installation of two additional manholes to allow 2 to 3 more sections of sewer to be lined.
Mr. Pochop said that their current contract for this and other projects expires in June of 2011, so they are working to finish these as soon as possible.

3. Adjourn
Motion by Mr. Irish to adjourn the meeting at 6:58 p.m.  Seconded by Mr. Kart.  So voted.
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